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City of Quincy, Florida 
City Commission Meeting 

 

AGENDA  
 

March 10, 2020 
6:00 P.M. 

 

City Hall Commission Chambers 
 

Call to Order 
 
Invocation 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Roll Call 
 
Approval of Agenda 
 
Special Presentations by Mayor or Commission 
 
Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meetings 
1. Approval of Minutes of the February 11, 2020 Regular Meeting 

• Sylvia Hicks, City Clerk 
 
2. Approval of Minutes of the March 2, 2020 Special Meeting 

• Sylvia Hicks, City Clerk 
 

Proclamations 
 
Public Hearings and Ordinances as Scheduled or Agendaed 
 
Public Opportunity to Speak on Commission Propositions – (Pursuant to Sec. 
286.0114, Fla. Stat. and subject to the limitations of Sec. 286.0114(3)(a), Fla. Stat.) 
 
Resolutions 

 
Reports by Boards and Committees 
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Reports, Requests and Communications by the City Manager 
3. Request to Purchase New Sanitary Sewer TV Equipment 

• Jack L. McLean Jr., City Manager 
• Robin Ryals, Utilities Director 

 
4. Request to Approve New Fire Training Facility Quotes 

• Jack L. McLean Jr., City Manager 
• Curtis Bridges, Fire Chief 

 
5. Memorandum of Understanding - Communities Organizations Active in Disaster 

• Jack L. McLean Jr., City Manager 
• Beverly Nash, Grant Writer 

 
6. Public Safety Youth Leadership Academy Program Update 

• Jack L. McLean Jr., City Manager 
• Glenn Sapp, Police Chief 

 
 

Other Items Requested to Be Agendaed by Commission Member(s), the City Manager 
and Other City Officials 
 
Comments 

a) City Manager 
b) City Clerk 
c) City Attorney 
d) Commission Members 

 
Comments from the Audience 
 
Adjournment 
 
 
 

If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the City Commission with respect to any 
matter considered at this meeting, he/she may need a record of the proceedings, and for 
such purpose, he/she may need to ensure that verbatim record of the proceedings is made, 
which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based.  FS 
286.0105. Persons with disabilities who require assistance to participate in City meetings are 
requested to notify the City Clerk’s Office at (850) 618-0020 in advance. 
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CITY COMMISSION                                REGULAR MEETING 
CITY HALL                                       FEBRUARY 11, 2020 
QUINCY, FLORIDA                           6:00 P.M. 
 
The Quincy City Commission met in regular session, Tuesday, February 11, 2020, with Mayor 
Commissioner Dowdell presiding and the following present: 
 
 Commissioner Daniel McMillan 
 Commissioner Ronte Harris  
 Commissioner Freida Bass-Prieto 
 Commissioner Angela G. Sapp  
 
Staff Present: 
 
 City Manager, Jack L. McLean Jr. 
  City Attorney, Gary Roberts 
 City Clerk, Sylvia Hicks 
 Police Chief, Glenn Sapp 
 Planning Director, Dr. Bernard Piawah 
 Finance Director, Marcia G. Carty 
 Human Resources & Customer Service Director Ann Sherman 
 Public Works Director, Reginald Bell 

Fire Chief, Curtis Bridges 
Parks and Recreation Director, DeCody Fagg 
Utilities Director, Robin Ryals 

 Executive Assistant to the City Manager, Vancheria Perkins  
 Grant Writer, Dr. Beverly Nash 
 Police Captain Robert Mixson 
 Police Lieutenant Larry Gilyard 
 Financial Advisor William McCloud 
 Sergeant at Arms, Officer Johnathon Canceco 
 
 
Call to Order: 
 
 
Mayor Dowdell called the meeting to order with invocation by Pastor Robin Ryals followed 
by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 
Approval of the Amended Agenda 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto made a motion to approve the agenda.  Commissioner McMillan 
seconded the motion. The motion carried five to zero. 
 
 
Special Presentations by the Mayor or Commission 
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Fire Chief Curtis Bridges presented to Lieutenant Anthony Pridemore the Firefighter of the Year 
Award. Chief Bridges stated that Lieutenant Pridemore has been with the department for six 
years and has demonstrated outstanding work ethics and a positive attitude toward his fellow 
Firefighters and the community, Lieutenant Pridemore was promoted to Lieutenant in just four 
years, he is EMT Certified, State, National Pro Board and Internationally accredited Fire Officer 
I,  Certified Instructor, Certified Live Burn Instructor, E,V,O,C Instructor (Emergency Vehicle 
Operations Course) and he has resumed the duties of our training program. 
 
Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meetings 
 
Approval of the Minutes of the 1/30/2020 Regular Meeting 
 
Commissioner Harris made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 30, 2020, regular 
meeting. Commissioner McMillan seconded the motion. The motion carried five to zero.   
 
Proclamations 
 
 
Public Hearing and Ordinances as Scheduled or Agendaed 
 
Ordinance No. 1109-2020 Simulated Gambling Facility on First Reading 
 
Commissioner Harris made a motion to read Ordnance No. 1109-2020 by title only. 
Commissioner McMillan seconded the motion.  Upon roll call by the Clerk the ayes were 
Commissioners: McMillan, Harris, Bass-Prieto, Sapp and Dowdell.  The Clerk read the title as 
follows: 
 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF QUINCY, FLORIDA, AMENDING THE CITY 
CODE OF ORDINANCES; PROVIDING FOR FINDINGS; PROVIDING FOR 
AMENDMENT TO CODE OF ORDINANCES, SECTION 46-941 RELATING TO THE 
LOCATION OF SIMULATED GAMBLING FACILITIES, TO PROVIDE AN 
EXCEPTION TO THE I-MILE DISTANCE SEPARATION BETWEEN SIMULATED 
GAMBLING FACILITIES; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR 
COPY ON FILE; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 
 

 
Mayor Dowdell announced that this is a public hearing and open the floor for comments 
from the audience.  Robert Finley of 213 West King Street asked how do you have simulated 
gambling and if gambling was illegal in the State of Florida.  Attorney Gary Roberts stated 
that gambling is not illegal in the State of Florida we have lottery and casinos and that you 
have gambling casinos in Gretna.  Mr. Finley asked would someone explain to how simulated 
gambling work. There were no other comments from the audience. 
 
Mayor Dowdell announced the public hearing was closed. 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto asked that any exception to the one mile be made by the 
Commission not by the administrator.  She asked the Attorney if we are going to use the half 
mile limit is that going to be for everyone does that mean we can have a computer gambling 
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house every one half mile.  Commissioner Bass-Prieto stated this is going to be the second 
one in her district and what do we want our City to look like it can easily be several of these 
type business in the commercial zonings.  Commissioner Bass-Prieto asked who will enforce 
the regulations.  City Manager McLean stated Code enforcement. She questioned that 
security there is only for certain days for armed security. Commissioner Bass-Prieto stated it will 
be a proliferation of gambling houses and worried that we have opened Pandora box. She 
stated that we are changing the ordinance for one person and is going to shut the door. She 
stated we need to look at the whole ordinance.    Commissioner McMillan stated that there 
is a loop hole in the state law.  Commissioner Sapp stated we need to make sure we are 
treating everyone the same.  Commissioner Harris stated we are not going to be 
discriminatory to business in the City.   Mayor Dowdell stated it is an act of personal privilege 
gambling is legal whether we like it or not the state says it is legal and he doesn’t have a 
problem with it. Commissioner Harris made a motion to approve Ordinance No. 1109-2020 on 
first reading.  Commissioner Sapp seconded the motion.  Upon roll call by the Clerk the ayes 
were: Commissioners Harris, Sapp and Dowdell.  Nays were: Commissioners McMillan and Bas-
Prieto.  The motion carried three to two. 
 
Public Opportunity to Speak on Commission Propositions- (Pursuant to Sec. 286.0114, Fla. Stat. 
and subject to the limitations of Sec. 286.0114(3)(a), Fla. Stat.) 
 
Resolutions 
 
Resolution No. 1402-2020 Black History Parade 
 
Commissioner McMillan made a motion to approve Resolution No. 1402-2020 Black Heritage 
Parade.  Commissioner Sapp seconded the motion.  The motion carried five to zero. 
 
Reports by Boards and Committees 
 
Reports, Request and Communications by the City Manager 
 
Employee Pension Plan Enhancement 
 
Ann Sherman Human Resources Director reported to the Commission the Pension Board had 
met on February 5th along with the Financial Advisors and agreed with the proposed 
changes: greater benefit options and loan provision.  Ms. Sherman introduced   Ms. Stella 
Murray, Branch Manager at Centennial Bank as the new member along with the following 
members:  Robin Ryals, Larry Gilyard, and Commissioner Harris.  
 
Request to Repair and Replace Well Fieldhouse Pumps 
 
Commissioner Sapp made a motion to that we accept the bid of Suez at the amount $31,914 
and to purchase the rebuild and re-assemble Well #9.  Commissioner Harris seconded the 
motion. The motion carried five to zero. 
 
FEMA Vista Partnership 
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Dr. Beverly Nash stated that AmeriCorps Vista volunteer members serve full time (40 
hours/week) for one year as a community organization.  The individual will work on projects 
that build the capacity of organization or community.  Projects can vary and are not limited 
to:  developing outreach and marketing campaigns, building a social media presence, 
creating a program database, writing grants, managing a program in its first year, and 
recruiting volunteer.  The financial value (2020) of the full-time volunteer position is 
approximately $50,000 - $58,000 including benefits.  Commissioner Harris made a motion to 
approve the authorization of the Mayor and/or City Manager to sign the VISTA Application 
and Proposed VISTA Assignment Description (VAD).  Commissioner Sapp seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried five to zero. 
 
Other Items Requested to Be Agendaed by Commission Member(s), the City Manager and 
Other City Officials 
 
Hurricane Michael Surcharge 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto stated that at the meeting on February 12th we provided our citizens 
with expenditures and a budget amendment for our Commission to accept of what we were 
going to pay of the three million dollars and asked if we received a loan or a line of credit.    
She stated as she goes through the budget and what we promised our citizens we were going 
to use the money for is not happening it is being changed, amounts are being changed. She 
stated the fiber optic for $800,000 is totally removed from the Hurricane Michael budget.  She 
stated in the 2020 budget we did not have a special item for Hurricane Michael it was all 
within the electric.  She stated last year we collected $671,805 in Hurricane Michael 
Surcharge that came from the September 2019 financials.  She stated we expended $21,390 
on interest and last December we added about $400,000 to the Hurricane Michael loan.  She 
stated when we originally printed this out in our budget we had $75,000 for interest but only 
paid $21,390.  She stated for the budget year 2019 collected over $600,00 why aren’t we 
paying the funds back quarterly, and not encumbering the debt service for that year and 
promised our citizens we would pay this off in three years.  She stated the additional items 
that did not come before the Hurricane Michael that included budget transfers and budget 
changes.  She stated we have now have professionally services in the amount of $60.000 
included in the Hurricane Michael Budget we originally told our citizens that we had $115,00 
for line clearing. Last year we spent $149,000 and never made a transfer with those funds, 
and this year we are going to spend another $120,000.  Commissioner Bass-Prieto asked the 
following questions:  Why aren’t we paying quarterly? Why are we adding things to our 
Hurricane Michael that are not on the February12th document? Why we didn’t have the 
scheduled workshop to discuss the million dollars that the Governor gave the City of Quincy, 
the workshop was never cancelled a special meeting was held in its place.  She stated by 
the end of the fiscal year in September we would have collected 1.5 million dollars in 
Hurricane Michael Surcharge that is half of the three million the interest payments would be 
much lower is we paid quarterly and not putting that extra debt service on the backs of our 
citizens.  She stated at the last meeting she brought this up and it was stated we will treat this 
like a project she said not it is not like a project and indicated that we told our citizens we 
need your help we can’t pay for this and this is what you are going to a pay.  She stated we 
gave them a list and we must follow that list and if we aren’t going to follow that list we need 
to bring every change to this Board in the form of a budget amendment.   
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City Manager McLean stated he was going to announce a workshop on the one million 
dollars as well as the Hurricane Michael Surcharge.  He stated that some of the things that 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto stated was incorrect.  He stated that she brought up the issue of 
paying down the money he stated we had $670,000 and paid over $500,000 on the loan at 
her suggestion.  The City Manager stated all of the money was drawn down it was not a line 
of credit rather than refinancing the loan we pulled down the money.  He stated we should 
separate the two.  He stated we competed for the million dollars and they did a great job.  
He stated they are for non FEMA related damages that is what the state funds are for.  The 
surcharge is for FEMA covered items.  FEMA does not cover for lost profits, or deficits.  He 
stated that FEMA is yet to give us substantial numbers of dollars we did the surcharge because 
it may take months or even years before we get anything from FEMA so we needed to figure 
out how to maintain a cash flow.   
 
Marcia Carty Finance Director stated the in the workshop will reflect the total earnings 
collected from the Michael Surtax we have paid out more than $765,000 leaving us a 
balance of $242,000.  She stated with budget transfers you are often we are forced to do the 
transfers because you have to pay for the services rendered.  She stated we have a FEMA 
Consultant that was not budgeted for that required we had to move $60,000 for payment.  
The City Manager stated the $60,000 was approved by this Commission, the second contract 
was for $60,000 but through negotiations we lowered that number.  Ms. Carty stated that is 
occurred after the budgeting process.  She stated the balance of our loan because of 
paying the $517,292.56 our balance is $2,482,707.44.   
 
Commissioner McMillan stated the minutes reflected that the surcharge was specifically was 
to go for those things and that is how you represented it to him.  He also stated that 
Commissioner Gay stated we need to hold administration responsible and Commissioner 
Sapp agreed, but he doesn’t think we are currently doing that.   
 
City Manager McLean stated he gave the total amount of indebtedness that the City 
incurred that was the $15 million it was reflected in the grant packets submitted to the State 
as part of getting the $1million.  He stated that some of that was covered by our insurance.  
The money that we borrowed was not for that we had insurance to do significant parts of 
that and tht $286,000 in deductible we would have to pay to see if we can manage to 
transfer over to FEMA to pay we are still in that process.  The money from Hurricane Michael 
was not jest to pay the loan it was also in there to pay for the hardening of the system.    
 
Commissioner Sapp stated she wanted to thank Commissioner McMillan those were the 
words she and Commissioner Gay had said to hold everybody accountable.  She stated 
since Hurricane Michael we have changed Finance Directors and we now have a 
competent young lady who is a CPA and her license is on the line every day and I know she 
wouldn’t make false accusation or to mismanage money. She stated she is looking forward 
to the workshop and for the benefit of our citizens if they see things in black and white they 
could understand it better.  We have so many grants and so many opportunities we go 
money here and money there we put money in and out, when people can actually track it 
that would restore their faith in you in what we are doing around this diose.  
 
 Commissioner Bass-Prieto stated when Ralston came before the Commission and they made 
a mistake there were no indication as to where the funds would come from in the budget.  
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Commissioner Bass-Prieto stated the million dollars we got from the State was for loss of 
income due to a lack of not being able to produce utilities.  Commissioner Harris stated the 
debate does not give any direction to give to the Manager and to the Finance Director. He 
stated to him it would be beneficial to our citizens to give the Manager some type of direction 
or make a motion. 
 
The Commission agreed to hold a workshop on Tuesday, February 18, 2020 at 5:00 pm to 
discuss Hurricane Michael Surcharge and $1 million grant options. 
 
Comments 
 
City Manager 
 
City Manager McLean reported that April 30th is designated as statewide to read a book to 
a child and the Junior Commission will take the lead on that. 
 
City Manager McLean reported that the election date has changed and the notice is in the 
paper the election date is June 9, 2020, the notice was on WQTN face book page.  
Commissioner Bass-Prieto asked how can you change an election date and have not 
adopted an ordinance yet.  The City Manager stated yes we did do that he this Commission 
voted to change the election date and initiate an ordinance change. He stated the 
Supervisor of Election need to know up front what we were going to do so that she could be 
doing the same.  She was notified that June 9th and the ordinance is being advertised and 
will be up for first reading at the next meeting. 
 
City Clerk 
 
City Clerk Sylvia Hicks read her letter of retirement to the Commission giving a 30day notice 
effective June 2, 2020.  Commissioner Sapp stated that it has been a privilege to have worked 
with her.  Commissioner Sapp made a motion to accept the letter of retirement. 
Commissioner Harris seconded the motion.  The motion carried five to zero. 
 
City Attorney – None 
 
Commission Members 
 
Commissioner McMillan 
 
Commissioner McMillan thanked Mr. Bell and Public Works for taking care of an issue on 9th 
Street. 
 
Commissioner McMillan asked the Attorney if he had the information regarding redistricting. 
 
Commissioner Harris 
 
Commissioner Harris asked the Manager to give an update as to the programs in the budget. 
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Commissioner Harris asked the Building and Planning Department to bring back some 
possible code changes regarding eyesore downtown. He stated we may think they are code 
violation when in essence they are not. 
 
Commissioner Harris asked the Manger to provide the deliverables from Main Street to the 
whole Commission for the joint workshop with Main Street. 
 
Commissioner Harris asked if we could take a look at our budget to see if there are funds 
available to continue the reroofing program. 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto thanked one of her constituents who took time to cleanup Eastern 
Cemetery and asked the Manager to get with Mr. Bell to pick up the piles. 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto stated she would like to thank Public Works for 9th Street. 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto stated yes does ask a lot of questions about the budget and 
money.  She also stated she send emails for information to the Manager and gets no response 
and we need to make sure that our budget ordinance is being followed.  We need to make 
sure where the money is coming from and we can see where money is being moved to and 
from. 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto thanked all the citizens that are our clean up.  
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto also thanked Mr. McLean for assisting with a contractor working on 
the right of way. 
 
Commissioner Sapp 
 
Commissioner Sapp announced that her District Community meeting will be held Thursday, 
at 6:00 at the Campbell Kelly Center.  She stated the building was named after two African 
American Educators and both were Principals of Old Steven High School.  Shed stated she 
will not need the staff assistance at the meeting. 
 
Commissioner Sapp thanked City Manager for directing staff to do improvement throughout 
the district i.e., the lights and the light at 3rd and Stewart Street is out, 3rd and Key is dark we 
need some lights. 
 
Commissioner Sapp thanked the crew that does the paper clean up throughout the district. 
 
Commissioner Sapp asked Commissioner Harris if someone had contacted regarding the 
FEMA trailer located in his district in that he only had 18 months.  
 
Commissioner Sapp stated she had received a call from a Mr. Jimmy weeks regarding a 
tattered flag in Hillcrest Cemetery.  She is glad that the streets are being de-grassed in 
Sunnyvale and asked that the flowers not piled up on west edge of the property. 
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Commissioner Sapp asked if you have time during the early morning please ride by the track 
field watch the children in Special Olympics utilizing the field. 
 
Commissioner Sapp stated the holly trees on North Adams needs some attention. 
 
Commissioner Sapp thanked everybody for what they do to help make our City look good 
and it is an All-American City. 
 
Comments from the Audience 
 
 
Robert Finley of 213 West King Street came before the Commission and asked the following 
questions:  Where does his jurisdiction begin and end as to asking questions around the board 
he thought that was what you were elected to do?  Where is the other simulated gambling 
facility to be located?  Mayor Dowdell told Mr. Finley this is his time to make comments and 
not ask questions and if he had any questions he could talk with the City Manager Monday 
through Friday.  He also stated there was speed notification sign on King Street that reads 35 
miles per hour when the speed limit is 25 miles per hour. 
 
Willie Earl Banks of 362 East King Street came before the Commission to thank Ms. Sherman 
and Donna Reeves regarding his utility bill.  He stated they did a great job. 
 
Mayor Dowdell 
 
Mayor Dowdell gave condolences to Chief Sapp and to Chief Bridges on the deaf of your 
family member. 
 
Mayor Dowdell stated we picked up trash to have a sit down talk with the Manager and Mr. 
Bell regarding an incident that happen near the Post Office. 
 
Mayor Dowdell stated in last years’ budget the Shelfer Street ditch was in the budget when 
the hurricane hit we had a Special Meeting and the money was moved to do some housing 
rehab.  He stated the really need that ditch taken care of and is going to asked the City 
Manager to put it on the agenda for the next meeting.  He stated he know we probably 
won’t be able to do it this fiscal year. 
 
Mayor Dowdell stated to the employees of the City of Quincy he knows their jobs get hard 
sometimes and say things is not very good or pleasant.  He appreciates everything they do 
and asked the Manager to relay the message.  He then told the Manager we need to take 
care of our employees. 
 
Mayor Dowdell announced that the City Commission will have a Workshop Tuesday, at 
5:00pm to discuss the Hurricane Michael Surcharge and the $1 million grant. 
 
Mayor Dowdell announced that there will be a joint City Commission and Main Street Board 
Workshop on February 25, 2020 at 5:00 pm. 
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Mayor Dowdell adjourned the meeting. 
 
 
 
       APPROVED: 
 
 
 
       _______________________________________ 
       Keith A. Dowdell, Mayor and Presiding 
       Officer of the City Commission and 
       City of Quincy, Florida 
 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Sylvia Hicks 
Clerk of the City of Quincy and 
Clerk of the City Commission thereof 
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CITY COMMISSION                             SPECIAL MEETING 
CITY HALL                                               MARCH 2, 2020 
QUINCY, FLORIDA                        5:00 P.M. 
 
The Quincy City Commission met in Special session Monday, March 2, 2020, with Mayor 
Commissioner Keith A. Dowdell presiding and the following were present: 
 

Commissioner Daniel McMillan  
Commissioner Ronte R. Harris 
Commissioner Freida Bass-Prieto 
Commissioner Angela G. Sapp 

 
Also Present: 
 
 City Manager Jack L. McLean Jr. 

City Attorney Gary Roberts 
  City Clerk Sylvia Hicks 
 Police Chief Glenn Sapp 
 Fire Chief Curtis Bridges 

Utilities Director Robin Ryals 
Grant Writer Beverly Nash 
Administrative Assistant to the City Manager Vancheria Perkins 

 
  
Mayor Dowdell called the Special meeting to order followed by roll call. 
 
Pursuant to Section 2.51 of the City of Quincy Charter of the Quincy City Commission, a 
Special Meeting was held on Monday, March 2, 2020, at 5:00 p.m. in the City Commission 
Chambers to discuss and act on the following: Ordinance No. 1110-2020 Election Date 
Change of Office Second Reading. 
 
City Manager stated the amended ordinance should read the City Commission district are 
portioned in accordance with state and federal laws 
 
Mayor Dowdell stated this is a public hearing to consider Ordinance No. 1110-2020.  
Commissioner Harris made a motion to read Ordinance No. 1110-2020 by title only.  
Commissioner Sapp seconded the motion.  Upon roll call by the Clerk the ayes were 
Commissioners McMillan, Harris, Sapp, and Dowdell.  Nay was Commissioner Bass-Prieto.  The 
Clerk read the title as follows:   
 

ORDINANCE NO. 1110-2020 
 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 2.01 OF ARTICLE II OF THE CHARTER OF THE 
CITY OF QUINCY AND SECTION 26 CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF 
QUINCY TO CHANGE THE ELECTION DATES FOR THE OFFICE OF CITY 
COMMISSION; PROVIDING FOR THE ONE TIME EXTENSION OF THE TERMS OF THE 
EFFECTED CITY COMMISSION MEMBERS; PROVIDING FOR CODIFICATION; 
PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 
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Mayor Dowdell opened the public hearing and asked if there were any comments from the 
audience. There were no comments from the audience and the public hearing was closed. 
 
Mayor Dowdell then asked the Commission for their comments. Commissioner Bass-Prieto 
asked how we can approve the ordinance and we haven’t yet been amended.    The 
Manager stated he read the amendment into the record. 
 
Commissioner Sapp stated she did not see the change.  The Manager stated he read the 
amendment to the record and the change will be made later. 
 
Commissioner Bass-Prieto asked what the big rush is and why the change was not made to 
the ordinance prior to meeting.   
 
Commissioner Harris made a motion to approve Ordinance No. 1110-2020 on second and 
final reading.  Commissioner Sapp seconded the motion.  Upon roll call by the Clerk the ayes 
were Commissioners Harris, Sapp and Dowdell.  Nays were Commissioners McMillan and Bass-
Prieto.  The motion carried three to two. 
 
Commissioner McMillan made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Sapp 
seconded the motion.  There being no further business to discuss.  The meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
 
 
       APPROVED: 
 
 
 
       _______________________________________ 
       Keith A. Dowdell, Mayor and Presiding  
       Officer of the City Commission and  
       City of Quincy Florida 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Sylvia Hicks 
Clerk of the City of Quincy and 
Clerk of the City Commission thereof 
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CITY OF QUINCY  
CITY COMMISSION  
AGENDA REQUEST 

 
 
MEETING DATE:  March 10, 2020 
 
DATE OF REQUEST: March 5, 2020 
 
TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission 
 
FROM:   Jack L. McLean Jr., City Manager 
    Robin Ryals, Utilities Director 
 
SUBJECT: Request to Purchase New Sanitary Sewer TV Equipment 
 
 
Statement of Issue:   
The information provided herein concerns the purchase of both a mobile camera and a 
push cable camera for sanitary sewer line inspection. 
 
 
Background: 
The Sewer Division has utilized a small push type sewer camera for a number of years 
now with a push type camera designed for service line work. The system has been used 
on sewer mains at times but it ineffectual when trying to inspect lines larger than 6” in 
diameter. The camera is only good for a distance of 150 feet (push cable) and has been 
in use for more than twenty-five years. It is so old that it records (not any more) on a 
VCR.  The camera itself has had to be repaired several times and currently is not 
available for use due the cable attached has been repaired so many times we have 
been told that there is nothing left to re-attach to. 
 
The Department has gotten approval in this year’s budget to purchase a new camera 
system to replace it in the sum of $50,000. This new system will be very helpful in the 
Department’s fight against infiltration and inflow. 
 
 
Staff Recommendation: 
Staff has requested and received three quotes for similar TV systems which will give 
City personnel the option of TV for both service line laterals with a push cable system as 
well as the capability for TV inspection of main lines up to 16” in diameter. This 
capability enhances our ability to locate existing service taps thus reducing costs of 
installing new service lines and also allows crews to locate problems within mains 
without hiring contractors to come in to perform such tasks. The proposed systems will 
enhance our ability to solve day to day issues more cost effective while eliminating 
costly delays to customers. Before you are the three quotes with the lowest being 
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$41,691.00 (price includes additional needed items). This is a budget saving and along 
with it comes the capability of both digital recording as well as recording directly to a cell 
phone. 
 
 
Options: 

1. Vote to approve the purchase of the Insight Vision push cable and crawler 
system. 

2. Vote to direct staff in the direction they should go to get the capability needed to 
perform timely inspection of our Sewer infrastructure. 

 
 
Recommended Option: 
Option 1 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

• Three Received Quotations for CCTV Inspection Systems 
 

 























































































CITY OF QUINCY 
CITY COMMISSION  
AGENDA REQUEST 

 
 
Date of Meeting:  March 10, 2020 
 
Date Submitted:  March 4, 2020 
 
To:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission 
 
From:    Jack L. McLean Jr., City Manager 
    Curtis E. Bridges, Fire Chief 
 
Subject:   Request to Approve New Fire Training Facility Quotes 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Statement of Issue: 
 
This agenda item is a request for approval of two quotes for the construction of 
the new Fire Training Facility.  
 
 The first quote for $74,476.54 is the price for materials and shipping.   
 
The second quote is for $60,000 and covers the cost to assemble the building.   
 
A quote for $13,885.00 for construction of the building’s foundation was 
approved at the January 28, 2020 City Commission meeting.  
  
Background: 
 
Per Item 26 of the Interlocal Fire and Rescue Service Agreement between the City 
of Quincy and Gadsden County, both parties agreed to equally fund construction 
of a Fire Training Facility, with the cost not to exceed $150,000.   The total of the 
three aforementioned quotes is $148,361.54. 



 
The ship date for the materials is 10-14 weeks upon the receipt of a signed 
contract.    Payment in full is 30 days from the ship date. 
 
Options: 
 
Option 1.  Vote to approve quotes for the construction of the new Fire Training          
Facility. 
 
Option 2.  Vote not to approve quotes for the construction of the new Fire 
Training Facility.    
 
Staff Recommendation: 
 
Option 1. 
 
Attachment:  
 

 Quotation from L.N. Curtis & Sons 

 Quotation from Berriochoa Construction, Inc.  

 Copy of the Interlocal Fire and Rescue Service Agreement Between the City 
of Quincy and Gadsden County 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Berriochoa Construction Inc.
741 Selden St
Columbus, WI  53925 US
berriochoa1@outlook.com

Estimate

ADDRESS

Curtis Bridges
Quinton Fire Department
20 N Stewart st
Quincy, florida  32351

SHIP TO

Curtis Bridges
Quinton Fire Department
20 N Stewart st
Quincy, florida  32351

ESTIMATE # DATE

1025 01/17/2020

DATE ACTIVITY DESCRIPTION QTY RATE AMOUNT

01/17/2020 Building Cost Fire Facilities Proposal #5170
Custom Painted Wesco Model 
Volunteer II
Galvanized Stair/Stair Accessories
Remove Ships Ladder and Replace 
With 3' Wide Stairs (Balcony Size 
Also Increased)
Per Drawings Dated August 7, 2019

1 60,000.00 60,000.00

This price includes, Tower Erection, Berriochoa construction will provide and 
develop a contract with the acceptance of this estimate with terms and 
submittal references. This is priced to install only materials need to be 
purchased through fire facilities inc direct.

TOTAL $60,000.00

Accepted By Accepted Date



 

Small Business 

CAGE Code: 5E720 

DUNS#: 009224163 

Fed ID#: 94-1214350 

CCR Registration Status: Current & Active 

GSA Contract: GS-07F-0043L 

DLA Fire & Emergency Services Prime Contractor 

  

 

 
 

L.N. CURTIS & SONS 
       U.S. GOVERNMENT DIVISION 
       1800 PERALTA STREET 
       OAKLAND, CALIFORNIA 94607 
       Phone: 888-950-6677 
       Facsimile: 510-446-2224 
       Website:www.lncurtis.com 
       Email: GOVTSALES@LNCURTIS.COM 

 

 

SERVING THE U. S. FEDERAL GOVERNMENT WITH FIRE PROTECTION & SAFETY EQUIPMENT 

U. S. GOVERNMENT QUOTATION  QUOTATION #: 252020   
 

 

DATE     2/5/2020 

 

TERMS   Net 30 or  
           Impac Card 

F.O.B.      Quincy Florida SHIP 180 DAYS 

APPROX. ARO 
 

TO:        Quincy Fire Department 
              Quincy, Florida 
             

Fax               
Phone           
E-Mail           

NOTES: 

THANK YOU FOR THE OPPORTUNITY TO QUOTE.  WE ARE PLEASED TO OFFER REQUESTED ITEMS AS FOLLOWS. 
 IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS, NEED ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, OR WOULD LIKE TO PLACE AN ORDER, PLEASE CONTACT  

 L.N. Curtis & Sons at 888-950-6677 or GOVTSALES@LNCURTIS.COM 
LNCS’ offer is contingent upon receiving timely Customer Furnished Information (CFI) as may be required for order fulfillment and prior to 
order acceptance. Such CFI includes, but is not limited to garment sizing, product colors, fabric types, and the selection and placement of 

options and accessories. All prices quoted are subject to applicable taxes.  
 

QUANTITY PART NUMBER DESCRIPTION UNIT PRICE TOTAL 
     

  WE ARE PLEASED TO OFFER THE FOLLOWING: 
 

  

1 Volunteer II Fire Facilities Volunteer II Fire Training Building with 
the following features: 

- 18’L X 16’W X 18’H Flat roof 
- 18- Gauge Steel Roof panels 
- Roof Rail System 
- Exterior ship’s ladder to 2nd floor 
- Interior Stair to 2nd floor 
- Interior fixed ladder, 2nd floor to roof 
- (1) 3’6” X 4’ 2nd floor balcony 
- (3) 3’ x 7’ Exterior steel doors 
- (1) 3’ x 7’ Interior steel door 
- (4) 3’ x 4’ Window openings with steel 

shutters 
- (1) 4’ x 4’ roof chop-out curb 
- (1) Rappelling anchor 
- (1) Burn room with 3’ x 7’ door opening on 

first floor 
- (1) Westec Insulation System 
- (1) 2’6” X 3’ Bilco Roof hatch with fixed 

ladder 
- (1) Scout Temperature Monitoring System 

$68,960.40 
 

$68,960.40 

1  Fire Escape, 10’ tall/2nd floor 
 

$9,047.14 $9,047.14 

     

http://www.lncurtis.com/
mailto:GOVTSALES@LNCURTIS.COM


 

Small Business 

CAGE Code: 5E720 

DUNS#: 009224163 

Fed ID#: 94-1214350 

CCR Registration Status: Current & Active 

GSA Contract: GS-07F-0043L 

DLA Fire & Emergency Services Prime Contractor 

  

 

 
 

L.N. CURTIS & SONS 
       U.S. GOVERNMENT DIVISION 
       1800 PERALTA STREET 
       OAKLAND, CALIFORNIA 94607 
       Phone: 888-950-6677 
       Facsimile: 510-446-2224 
       Website:www.lncurtis.com 
       Email: GOVTSALES@LNCURTIS.COM 

 

 

SERVING THE U. S. FEDERAL GOVERNMENT WITH FIRE PROTECTION & SAFETY EQUIPMENT 

OPEN MARKET ITEMS 
 

1  Remove ships ladder and balcony 
 

($6,398.00) ($6,398.00) 

1  Shipping $2,867.00 $2,867.00 
   

TOTAL 
 

  
$74,476.54 

     
  Customer is required to handle all costs associated 

with the following: 
- Soil Sample report which is required to 

complete concrete foundation design 
- Site grating.  
- Site finished material around training 

building 
- Customer required to provide off-loading 

costs and equipment needed for removing 
building materials from flatbed trucks at time 
of delivery. 

- No electrical or plumbing service is provided 
in this quotation. 

- Quote does not include any taxes that may 
be required. 

 
No Labor is included in this offer 

  

     

 

http://www.lncurtis.com/
























City of Quincy 
City Commission 
Agenda Request 

 
 

Date of Meeting:   March 10, 2020 

Date Submitted:   March 5, 2020  

To:     Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission 

From:    Jack L. McLean Jr., City Manager 
Glenn H. Sapp, Police Chief 
Curtis Bridges, Fire Chief 
 

Subject:  Approval and Kick-Off of Inaugural City of Quincy Public 
Safety Youth Leadership Academy 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 

Statement of Issue: 
The City of Quincy Police and Fire Departments are committed to supporting the 
lives of our community’s youth. Law enforcement and fire programs such as the 
Quincy Public Safety Youth Leadership Academy, Explorers and Cadet Programs are 
recognized nationwide as being crime prevention programs and beneficial in 
helping kids transition into healthy successful adults.  
 
Background: 
Over the past 40 plus years, going back to Chief R.D. Edwards, the Quincy Police 
and Fire Departments have been role models and mentors to children growing up 
in Quincy. At this time there is a need for more mentoring programs that expose 
our area youth to careers in public safety, service, and government employment.  
 
The Police and Fire Chiefs are both proud to create and start a new and exciting 
youth program especially geared towards young women and men who have a 
serious desire to enter the police and fire fighting career fields. Chief Bridges and 
Chief Sapp are both US Army Veterans who understand the importance of teaching 
youth decent patriotic values of service, duty and honor.  
 



Cadets who are accepted into the Spring Class will study, train and participate in 
hands-on training in the areas of: 
 

• Leadership 
• Police Operations 
• Fire Dept Operations 
• Fire Fighting 
• Crime Scene/Forensic 
• Crime Prevention 

 
Conclusion: 
The Police and Fire Departments are excited to embark on this creative youth crime 
prevention mentoring program which will hopefully spark a career interest and 
funnel new police officers and fire fighters to the City of Quincy in the future. The 
anticipated cost at this time is $750 which will cover the cost of Cadet Tee shirts 
and drinks and snacks throughout the program. 
 
Once applications are reviewed and cadets are accepted classes are expected to 
begin approximately the first week of April 2020. 
 
  
Options: 
Option 1:  Authorize the Police Chief and Fire Chief to start the City of Quincy 

Public Safety Youth Leadership Academy with a budget of $750 to be 
divided equally between the two department’s existing budgets.  

 
Option 2:  Provide Direction 

 
 
Staff Recommendation: 
 

Option 1 
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